Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 5th January 2016
Velindre Village Hall, Velindre
Present
Cllr Andy Jones (Chair)

Cllr Grahame Day


Cllr David Edlin


Cllr Ray Jeffries


Cllr Mrs Cheryl Hyde

In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting 
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

Cllr Derek Price, Cllr Mrs Margaret David, Cllr Eric Hoole and Cllr Geraint Hopkins
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 1st December 2015
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4III
No response had been received from Hay Festival regarding the request to attend the meeting to discuss the traffic management.  The Clerk will follow up with the festival team
Action: Clerk to follow up with the Festival Team

II
Item 4IV
CH had contacted Hay & District Dial-a-Ride and had discussed the concerns raised with Lesley Moore.  Ms Moore had asked that any future concerns be directed to her, on 01497 821616
III
Item 4V
No response had been received from David Pritchard of Powys County Council regarding ownership of the land to the rear of the bus stop in Glasbury.  It was decided to give him further time before following up on this issue.
IV
Item VI
A response had been received from Powys Citizens Advice Bureau, along with a report.  It was decided to bring this matter back next month for further discussion to allow members to read the report and to obtain the information from the Charity Commission on their annual financial report.
Action: Clerk to distribute the report and obtain the information from the Charity Commission

V
Item 6(i)
The Clerk had contacted the Steering Group of Bronllys Wellbeing Park and invited them to attend a future meeting.  They have yet to confirm a date when they are available.
VI
Item 6(ii)
A response had been received from Powys County Council regarding the electronic consultation for planning applications.  A discussion was held on the potential for Wi-Fi connectivity in the respective halls.  It was agreed that, as plans can be saved to a laptop from the planning portal, to try projecting them at the next meeting.
Action: Clerk to bring suitable IT equipment to project plans for future planning applications.

It was noted that the response from Powys had not covered the issue of neighbour notifications, which was the main area of concern, so it was agreed to enquire as to how they will satisfy their responsibility to consult with neighbours.

Action: Clerk to Contact Powys Planning Department.

VII
Item 6(iii)
A response had been received from Powys regarding the cost of maintenance of the three play areas, but it was noted that this only covered grass cutting and not any other costs such as maintenance or insurance.  RJ queried what would happen to the play areas if the Community Council, or another group, did not take them on (it was noted that arrangements to transfer the Pound Field in Velindre are already in hand).  It was agreed to contact Powys regarding this and review the situation on the basis of their response.  
Action: Clerk to contact Powys County Council regarding the future of the play areas.

There was a discussion on the best ways to consult with local residents and it was suggested that a Facebook page would be beneficial.  CH is willing to set this up but it was agreed to wait until the response had been received from Powys County Council.

Clarification is also required over the extent of the play area at Gwernyfed Avenue, the Clerk will try to ascertain ownership (which department of the Council) of the whole of this area.

Action: Clerk to contact Powys County Council Asset Management team

VIII
Item 7
A draft advert for the vacancy for the Community Council had been circulated.  CH suggested using the article in the Brecon & Radnor Express to advertise the position and AJ circulated a letter he had sent to the B&R, including this element.  It was agreed to place the advert in the Wye Local, Messenger and on the noticeboards.
Action: CH to contact Wye Local

5
Planning Matters

There were no planning applications
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Buckingham Palace Invitation

This item was received
(ii)
Minority / Muslim Communities

This item was received
(iii)
Builth Building Services 

This item was received
7
County Councillors Report
There was no report

8
Financial Matters
(i)
Precept


The level of anticipated expenditure and outgoings was discussed.  It was proposed by RJ to not increase the precept, this was seconded by GD and agreed by all.  The precept will remain at £19.03, giving an income of £9293.41
Action: Clerk to send precept return to Powys County Council 

(ii)
Wales Air Ambulance


A request for financial support had been received from the Wales Air Ambulance.  It was agreed that this is a worthwhile and valued service that should be supported.  CH proposed a donation of £200, this was seconded by RJ and agreed by all.  It is hoped that it will be possible to support this service again in the future

Action: Clerk to send cheque and letter to the Wales Air Ambulance

(iii)
Clerks Salary


The Clerks salary of £165 was agreed.

9
Any Other Business

(i)
DE asked whether a response had been received from Jo Lancey of Powys County Council regarding the parking review.  It was agreed to place this item on next months agenda.

Action: Clerk to place this item on next months agenda


(ii)
GD reported that he had established that the reason for the delay in Super-Fast Broadband was due to a break in the main supply from Newport.  AJ had also had a response from BT which had also indicated that a technical issue was the cause of the delay.  


(iii)
DE stated that there had been another incident where someone had tripped on the uneven ground near Glasbury garage, sustaining injuries to his leg.  RJ reported that temporary repairs had been done by the garage, but until land ownership could be clarified, and the issues over the drains remedied, this matter could not be resolved.  It was agreed to contact the Highways department, informing them of the recent accident and asking for their response.
Action: Clerk to contact the Highways department.


(iv)
AJ reported that Powys County Council had asked Gwernyfed High School to provide information on the community impact of school closure to them by 15th January 2016.  Various members had spoken to local businesses, many of who were keen to provide evidence, or statements, indicating the likely impact on their business by closing the High School.  RJ had spoken to the owners of the Old Railway Line Nursery who were already gaining customer information to gauge the effect of school closure, and were also in the process of surveying other local businesses.  GD is also doing a response as a business owner and is looking at the long term effect of school closure on reducing the number of families wanting to move to the area.  Given the deadline from Powys, it was agreed that any responses being submitted via the Community Council should be received by 13th January.  

Action: AJ to contact the Old Railway Line Nursery to establish the scope of their consultation work.

Next Meeting – 2nd February 2016 at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
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